Town of Haw River 

Town Council Special Called Meeting

Thursday, June 24, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Special Meeting on Thursday June 24, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Speicher
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Manager Earp announced that the Town’s request for a $.03 increase on the fire tax was granted by the Alamance County Board of Commissioners. The Commissioners directed that $.015 be used for operating expenses and $.015 be used for capital costs. With a 95% collection rate, the increase will yield about $30,000 for each item. Manager Earp stated that he did not receive competitive insurance quotes prior to the meeting so the Council would have to proceed with a decision without any other insurance bids. 
$.01 in Ad Valorem increase would yield $13,000-$14,000; the difference in the budget stands at $40,783. Manager Earp stated that Council could reduce the difference by cutting capital costs like $17,000 for the leaf vacuum.

The Town’s original application for USDA funds for the pump station was denied but the Engineers are working up new numbers with differing criteria.
Freezing the Public Works Director position for six (6) months would allow for monies to be moved within to fund shortfalls within the department. Councilmember Allen suggested freezing the Patrol officer position for three (3) months would help the Police Department budget. Councilmember Honeycutt recommended the Council re-evaluate the position at the end of three (3) months. Council discussed suspending the new burning policy for one year to save the capital expenditure on a leaf vacuum. Mayor Boggs stated he would like to see the Council keep some of the proposed $.03 tax increase. Manager Earp stated that the water/sewer rate will go up 7% in direct correlation with Burlington’s increase; there is no increase in profit. He further stated that sales tax revenue is questionable; the state could continue to keep some of the Hold Harmless monies; the original Hold Harmless is set to sunset in 2012/2013.
More money has been built into the budget to account for I & I. Manager Earp recommended that Orange-Alamance Water’s rate be increased.  Significant problems with water and sewer lines have been addressed in the current budget year. 

Gas costs have been budgeted at $2.40/gallon. Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp to ask that the departments limit unnecessary driving.
Councilmember Lovette asked that Departments hold capital purchases until January and that Department Heads be asked to do without.

In the proposed budget, user fees have been increased slightly, especially for nonresidents. Connection fees have been raised in an effort to break-even on water and sewer connections. Some Privilege License fees have been raised if not governed by General Statute.

In conclusion, Council decided to set the tax rate at $.45; increase the fire tax to $.135; remove the leaf blower; and freeze the Patrol Officer position for three (3) months. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the Insurance bids from the NCLM for MIT, P&L and Workers Comp; motion carried 5-0. Councilmember Allen made a motion to suspend the burning ban for one year; motion carried 5-0.

7:37-8:14 Council recessed.

Manager Earp read the 2010/2011 Budget Ordinance. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the 2010/2011Budget Ordinance incorporated by reference; motion carried 5-0.

Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp to meet with Town employees to explain the Councils budget decisions.

8:21 p.m. Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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